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At the July Board Meeting Directors appointed Scott Woehrer to fill the seat vacated by the resignation of 
Director Leonard-Phillips leaving one vacancy to fill.  

If you are interested in serving as a Director, please contact Dawnette in the District Office during business 
hours at (661) 822-1923 or secretary@qvwd.org 

NEXT BOARD MEETING 8/27/22 
Monthly board meetings are held the last Saturday of each month at 8:30 AM at the District Office. Our next 

meeting will be on August 27, 2022. We highly encourage all of our water users and any one else interested to 

attend board meetings and learn the processes involved in operating your water district.  

DROUGHT UPDATE 
As the drought continues, the District is continuing to operate under Stage 2 water restrictions and our water 

system continues to supply our needs but our well water levels continue to diminish. The new Montclaire 

West Well has been placed in operation and is now supplying nearly 100% of our water while the Montclaire 

East Well is now in stand-by service as our pumping water levels are reaching the pump intake resulting in the 

pump beginning to break suction and pump air. District staff is coordinating with our well contractor to return 

to the site and begin the rehabilitation of the East Well and the new pump will be set at a lower level to enable 

returning the well to service. 

The District is continuing to explore additional water resources but the options are very limited as imported 

water is not currently practical leaving us with only rainfall in our watershed to replenish our groundwater 

supply.  

Your continued conservation efforts are vital to ensure our water supply remains adequate to serve our needs 

until we receive much needed rain. 

BOARD OPENING 

NEW SERVICE WORKER 
Please join us in welcoming Matt Lucas to our maintenance team. Matt will be working with Izzy performing 

system maintenance and repairs. 

CONDOLENCES 

It is with heavy hearts that we inform you of the passing of retired service worker Dan Casteel. 

Dan was an integral part of the District and was instrumental in our ability to operate and maintain 

the water system as well as completion of the Arsenic Remediation Project. Dan will be sorely 

missed. 


